
 

 

 

 

Chairman: Michael Tetley Tel 773450, 1 Hambledon Terrace, Higham, BB12 9BN          

chairman@highamparishcouncil.com                                                                           

Clerk: Patricia Rosthorn Tel 07931 687175  38 Acres Brook Rd, Higham, BB12 9BY 

clerk@highamparishcouncil.com 

Meetings 3rd Tuesday in the month at 7.30pm in the Village Hall   

Hi everyone. Welcome to a new year 2020. It does not seem long 
since 2000! I am pleased to inform all residents that the Boundaries 
Commission have agreed with our recommendation that Higham 
should be joined with Fence and Wheatley Lane to form a new  
Borough Council ward known as Higham and Fence. This is great 
news, thanks in no small part, to Robin.  

Our senior citizens had a great night at their Christmas party, great 
food and entertainment. Well done Lucy and Pam for all their hard 
work. 

A lot of people have asked with dismay, what has happened to the 
Old Post Office roof. The old stone slates have been removed and 
replaced with concrete tiles. As this is in the Conservation Area, it 
was reported to Pendle Planning Dept, but they say there is nothing 
they can do about it. 

Christian Wakeford, our County Councillor has been elected as a 
Member of Parliament. This may mean he will not have time to deal 
with any County problems like grate cleaning and sunken grates 
outside the Four Alls and at the end of Leet Road. We await a   
solution from Lancashire County Council. 

As a Parish Council, after several thefts etc over the last year, we 
are thinking of installing CCTV. Anyone who has any views on this 
please speak to myself ASAP. My email address is:-      
tetleykm@tiscali.co.uk 

All the best for the New Year.  Regards Mike Tetley 

Church  

SERVICES. 
 

Services at 9.30am each Sunday. Sunday School meets at 9.30am 
each Sunday during term time only. Family service on the last     
Sunday of the month. Service of Morning Prayer at 9.15am every 
Thursday.  
   

The Choir meets each Friday in the Church.                                
Juniors 6.45pm. Adults 7.30pm.                                                   
New members are always very welcome. 
 

St Johnôs Church held its first ever Christingle Service on Christmas 
Eve and it was great to see the Church packed out! Over £200 was 
raised for the Childrenôs Society.  
This was just one of the many services held during Advent and 
Christmas, as we looked forward to and celebrated the birth of our 
Lord Jesus Christ. 

 
Reverend Lesley is now inviting any 
who wish to explore confirmation to get 
in touch with her.  
Confirmation is where you affirm for 
yourself promises that were made for 
you as a child when you were baptised.  
You can speak with Rev. Lesley in 
Church at the Sunday service (9.30am) 
or on Thursdays at Morning Prayer 
(9.15am). Alternatively email her at 
lesleyhinchcliffe@hotmail.com 
 

         Rev. Lesley Hinchcliffe 

Village Hall 

Recently 9 new windows and a new back door have been 
installed in the Village Hall. This work is being subsidised by a 
grant for £3,500 kindly obtained by the Parish Council on   
behalf of the Village Hall Committee. The financial assistance 
provided is a great boost in the challenge to fund the essential 
upkeep of an old building. 
 

The approach taken by the Village Hall Committee is to use 
the donations it generously receives, such as from village 
events, to fund improvements. Income derived from letting the 
hall is used to cover the running costs, which have increased 
appreciably of late chiefly due to increases in utility charges, 
insurance, routine maintenance and essential repairs.        
Accordingly, new letting charges have been introduced from 
the start of 2020 designed to realign letting income to the  
increased running costs.  
 

Enquiries and bookings can be made by calling Anne 
Rawlinson on 01282 770729.  
 

The new letting charges are: 
Hourly rate  
 

Residents, village organisation and current regular user 
groups: £7.50  
Others: £10  
 

Non-commercial Events, including Parties 
 

Daytime (ending before 6pm), up to 4 hours duration: £40  
Daytime (ending before 6pm), up to 8 hours duration: £60  
Sunday to Thursday evenings inclusive (6pm-12am): £40  
Friday evening (6pm-12am): £50 
Saturday evening (6pm-12am): £60  
 

"Commercial Events" 
Letting charges for what the Village Hall committee deem to 
be commercial events, for example events with high levels of 
anticipated footfall and extensive use of catering facilities, are 
by prior agreement with the committee. 
 

The Village Hall Committee has two new co-opted members. 
These are Andrea Johnston and Peter Eatough, and we are 
grateful to them for expressing an interest in helping the    
committee.            Graham Fox 
 

Amateur Radio  
Thursday. Stephen 690757 

Baby & Toddler Club  
Tuesday 10.00-12.00 Term time £2.00 Heather 773302 

Events Committee  
Matt Harrison 07803143576    bfcfan@btinternet.com 

Burnley Film Makers  
Wednesday 7.30pm. Keith Widdop 

Garden Club & Herb Society  
2nd Tues 7.30pm. from 10th Sep 2019 to 12th May 2020.  
Eileen 773258 

Themes on Thursday  
2nd Thurs 1.30-3.00 Heather 773302 
£3.50 including light refreshments. Everyone welcome. 

Parish Council  
3rd Tues 7.30pm. Patricia Rosthorn 07931687175 

Pendle Embroiderers  
1st Mon 12.00-4.00pm. jwsew@btinternet.com 

Table Tennis  
Monday evenings at 6.30pm. 

Village Hall Committee  
Graham Fox. ggjk.fox@btinternet.com 
 

www.highamparishcouncil.com  Winter 2019 / 20  

Issue #39  

Higham Lancashire Now and Then  Higham Village, Lancashire  Save Higham St Johnôs Church 

News and views from the village of Higham  

    Christmas Fair 

 Seniorsô Christmas Party 

 

The Christmas Party was a great success.   
The children from the school opened festivities 
by singing carols.  
Paula Milligan (nee Foy) of the Cabin at Barley  
provided a delicious Christmas Dinner and Four 
Shades of Grey entertained guests with music   
during the evening.  
There was a raffle for a huge hamper and other 
prizes and a quick quiz. Terry and Patricia          
volunteered to man the bar as usual.  
Many thanks to Lucy and Pam for organising a 
very successful evening.  

The Christmas Fair was held on Sunday 24th November in the    
village hall and church. There were a variety of lovely craft stalls in 
church and, as usual, tasty food and drinks in the village hall where 
everyone could also try their luck on the tombola and raffle.  
 

Santa  arrived this year by Bentley and headed for his grotto in the 
church, where he had lots of young visitors.  
The event was well attended and enjoyed by all. £800 was raised 
for the church. 



Best Kept Village Competition 
 

Higham is not just the Lancashire Best Kept Village, we are 
the Champion of the Champion Village Class. 
In recognition of our position we were presented with another 
plaque, the Rose Bowl and a specially commissioned              
oil painting by Lancashire Lifeôs artist of the year                
Ken Roberts. An article and photos appeared in the           
December edition of  Lancashire Life and representatives of 
the village were interviewed on Radio Lancashire.  

School 
 

We would like to say thank you to all       
members of the community who have       
contributed to our fundraising efforts to raise 
money for more books in our school libraries 
and classrooms.  We have been working with 
the LCC library service and school advisory 
team and hope they replenish our book stock 
in the very near future. 
 
Each half-term, we focus on a different   
Christian value in our worship.  Autumn A 
was kindness, Autumn B was peace and 
Spring A is love.   
The new display is up in our hall now and I 
will be tweeting about this soon.  Anyone who 
wishes to stay up-to-date can follow us on 
@HighamSchool as well as via our school     
website. 
 
We are arranging an exciting new residential 
trip for next year's Year 5 children to         
London!  The trip will include visits to the 
Natural History museum, a 'flight' on the   
London Eye plus a visit to a London West 
End theatre.  The children and staff are very 
excited about this new residential trip which 
we will be running in addition to the Year 6      
annual residential to Patterdale. 
 
This year we are developing closer links    
between the school and our church.  Included 
in our list of new events is a 'Play and Praise' 
session, which we run every half term for our    
Reception children. This provides them with a 
regular opportunity to visit, worship and learn 
in our beautiful village church alongside   
Reverend Lesley. 
               Helen Shaw Headteacher 

Four Alls 
 

Congratulations to the Fours Alls on being 
awarded the top rating in the Food Hygiene 
scheme. 

Need a venue for your celebrations, 

party or club meetings?                   

How about the Village Hall?  

The Village Hall belongs to the village, is non-profit making, 

and relies on finance from events and clubs who hire the 

Hall. 

Hire Charges  

 

 

 

For more details and bookings contact Anne Rawlinson 

01282 770729  

Non-commercial Events, including Parties 
 

Daytime (ending before 6pm), up to 4 hours duration: £40  
Daytime (ending before 6pm), up to 8 hours duration: £60  
Sunday to Thursday evenings inclusive (6pm-12am): £40  
Friday evening (6pm-12am):     £50 
Saturday evening (6pm-12am): £60  

Higham Spout is paid for and distributed by Higham Parish  

Council. This issue and back copies are available online 

www.highamparishcouncil.com                                    

Content is compiled and edited by Margaret Ingham ,          

who would be grateful for any stories, snippets, photos and events 

which happen that are of interest to the village.                        

email: m@mingham.myzen.co.uk Tel: 01282 771296  

All family notices and articles are published free of charge 

Publisher: Lucy Willighan  Tel: 07753 718351                           

email: lucy.willighan@uniroyalglobal.com                                  

Graphic design: Bernard Ingham                                       

Additional contributors: Rev Lesley Hinchcliffe,                             

Helen Shaw, Val Butterfield, Graham Fox                                                  

Next copy deadline: 6th April 2020  

Births 

 

In Memoriam 
  

 
John Hammond In hospital, dear 

husband of Angela, dear father of Julie, 
and a loving grandfather. 
John was born in 1946 in North London 
and moved to Manchester in 1975, 
where he was Managing Director of a 
security company until 2004, when he 
retired. He moved to Higham in 2009 
and became a Parish Councillor in 
2012. John wished to live in a         
community where he could walk to the 
pub and where he could make a difference, which he certainly 
enjoyed doing. Despite ill-health in the last few months, he 
continued to 'keep an eye' on the village hall and to compile 
and present the weekly quiz at the Four Alls. He will be greatly 
missed for his contribution to the life of the village. 
 

 

Peter Holroyd On 16th November, 

husband of the late Marion, father of 
Julie, Wendy and the late Mark, a dear       
grandfather, uncle and friend to many. 
During Peterôs service as a Royal Marine 
Commando, he accompanied Prime  
Minister Harold Macmillan as his      
bodyguard to Bermuda, to discuss the 
Cuban Missile Crisis with the USA, and 
he was also part of the bodyguard detail 
to President J.F. Kennedy, where they 
shook hands upon introduction. 

For many years he was owner of Independent Gas Nelson. 
Peter was a published author: his book, óMarkieôs Boxô is the 
poignant diary of a father's vigil at his unconscious son's     
bedside.  

 
Eddie Davis of Pendle View, died in hospital on               

4th January, a dear dad, granddad and friend to many. 
 

 

Our deepest condolences to all their families 

Terry and Val Butterfield 
have recently welcomed two precious 
grandchildren. Ezekiel Peter was born 
on 14th October to Andrew and Mimi 
Carney. A brother for Malachi and 

Bella. 
 

100th Birthday 
 

Milton Stott  
 
Milton was born in Nelson on 16th December 1919. He started life 
as a plumber but changed careers and became an Environmental 
Health Officer, eventually being appointed Chief Environmental 
Health Officer for Burnley Borough Council. A keen walker, cyclist 
and member of Nelson Mountaineering  Club, Milton climbed     
Inglebororough in his 80s. In Higham, he was an active member of 
the Neighbourhood Watch Scheme. On his 100th birthday he   
received a card from the Queen.  

Anna Lauren was born on              
3rd January to Adam and Sarah 
Butterfield. 

Congratulations 

Apology 

 

It is with deep regret that we apologise for printing an obituary 
for Jean Heap. This was incorrect and we are very sorry for 
any distress caused to her and her family.  

Future Events  

Village Meeting 
A Friday in May               

7.00pm 

Higham May Fair      
Fri 8th May - Sun 10th May 

Higham Scarecrow Festival 2019           

29th, 30th, 31st August     

The theme for this year will be:- 

To be decided  

                              


